
Message From Mayor Piper
The first few frantic months of the current Council year are behind us.

Councillors have embraced their new positions and are representing 
the Township well on various Committees and Boards.

During this term of Council, I am the Nipissing representative on “The 
Pines Board” (Golden Sunshine Non-Profit Municipal Housing 
Corporation); Sturgeon, Nipissing, French River Water Advisory 
Committee; and the Eastholme Home for the Aged Board of 
Management.  Internally, I have joined the Recreation Committee and 
like all Councillors, I sit on the Committee of Adjustment. 

2023 Budget Overview

It has been a very busy start but 
as mentioned, all Council 
members are fully committed.

I look forward to two public 
information sessions in early 
summer as we face an ever 
changing landscape, as all 
Councils do.  As always, it is our 
commitment to make decisions 
for the best outcomes on behalf 
of all Nipissing residents.
- Tom Piper



The last few months have been some of the most rewarding and exciting 
times in my career. Thank you for allowing me to share your concerns and 
bring your views to life as a Councillor. It has been extremely rewarding 
working with an amazing team that only wants to make our township a
great place to live and work.

I have had the pleasure to work with Mayor and great team of committee 
members dedicated to bringing to life initiatives that help keep our youth in 
the community busy and engaged creating events for them to get together 
and have fun. Spending time bringing Santa to homes with the Fire 
Department was an adventure I will never forget; loving the smiles and 
excitement.

I would like to sincerely thank the residents of Nipissing Township for 
your strong support in the Fall election. It has been a pleasure working 
with the Mayor, Council, Staff and members of the Museum Board, as 
well as re-connecting with our hard-working, caring community. 

I look forward to working with members of the Cemetery Board, as well 
as acting as our Livestock Evaluator and Fence Viewer. Further, I am eager 
to work hard for our residents with a special focus on the continued 
maintenance of our roads and prolonging landfill sites to the best of our 
ability.

I hope to see you at our council meetings and municipal events this year, 
please always feel free to approach me with any suggestions and 
concerns.

Lastly, I would like to thank our many volunteers who selflessly donate their time to our community 
and its members. – Dave Yemm

Fireworks and skating on Family Day and many more events coming your way with volunteers that are 
our unsung hero's – bringing it all to life ☺ Future forward I am looking forward to working with the EMS 
advisory committee.
- Shelly Foote



Hello everyone from out here in Hotham. 
Isn’t this the best place in the world to live 
and raise a family? We are coming to the end 
of another long but mild winter. I certainly 
hope you all came through it in good health 
and in good spirits. I’ve been noticing that 
the harbingers of spring are back. Notably 
the robins and redwing black birds.

I’m very quickly discovering that municipal 
office has some different challenges. I was 
going to throw in the term unique but I’m 
sure all small rural municipalities are facing 
similar challenges. I have discovered that we 
have a very strong sense of community in 
Nipissing. That’s what makes it all worthwhile. 

It’s been an honour to be elected to another 
term on Nipissing Township Council.  The 
competition for a council position was stiffer 
than in previous elections I participated in 
with many qualified candidates.

This term of council seems more contentious 
than the others I have served on.  The advent 
of short term rentals, the financial issues of 
neighbouring communities we share services 
with and the limited life expectancy of our 
two landfills to name a few.  We will get 
through this together despite a few bumps in 
the road.
- Tom Butler

We have a very enthusiastic team on council right now as well as a great 
municipal and works team and I would be remiss if I didn’t mention our 
volunteers who are truly the backbone of it all. We certainly couldn’t do it 
without you. I wish you all a happy and prosperous year.
- Stephen Kirkey





For Non-Emergency 
Inquiries Please Contact:

Will Bateman
Fire Chief, CEMC, MLEO

705-724-2772
firechief@nipissingtownship.com



FULLY ACCESSIBLE WASHROOM 
AVAILABLE FROM THE 1ST WEEK OF 

JUNE UNTIL THE 1ST WEEK OF 
SEPTEMBER

The Museum Opening Day will be Wednesday May 24th 2023. 
Museum closes for the season September 10, 2023. 

Hours of Operation: 10 a.m. until 4:30 p.m. Wednesday to Sunday 
for this summer. Museum is closed on Mondays and Tuesdays.

Event Dates 2023:
Bat Box Building Event: Saturday 

May 27, 2023

Canada Day Celebration: Saturday 
July 1, 2023

Heritage Day Sunday August 13, 
2023

Fall Fest: Sunday September 10, 
2023

TOWNSHIP OF NIPISSING MUSEUM

HERITAGE PARK PLAYGROUND



Compaction of the municipal 

landfill sites has been 

recommended as a method of 

extending the fill capacity. 

Council has authorized the 

purchase of a Reconditioned CAT 

816B. This purchase will help 

expand the life of the landfill.
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